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Federal Housing Finance Board § 908.55 

§ 908.53 Scheduling and prehearing 
conferences. 

(a) Scheduling conference. Within thir-
ty (30) days of service of the notice or 
order commencing a proceeding or at 
such other time as the parties may 
agree, the presiding officer shall direct 
representatives for all parties to meet 
with him or her in person at a specified 
time and place prior to the hearing or 
to confer by telephone for the purpose 
of scheduling the course and conduct of 
the proceeding. This meeting or tele-
phone conference is called a ‘‘sched-
uling conference.’’ The identification 
of potential witnesses, the time for and 
manner of discovery and the exchange 
of any pre-hearing materials including 
witness lists, statements of issues, 
stipulations, exhibits and any other 
materials may also be determined at 
the scheduling conference. 

(b) Pre-hearing conference. The pre-
siding officer may, in addition to the 
scheduling conference, on his own mo-
tion or at the request of any party, di-
rect representatives for the parties to 
meet with him (in person or by tele-
phone) at a pre-hearing conference to 
address any or all of the following: 

(1) Simplification and clarification of 
the issues; 

(2) Stipulations, admissions of fact 
and the contents, authenticity and ad-
missibility into evidence of documents; 

(3) Matters of which official notice 
may be taken; 

(4) Limitation of the number of wit-
nesses; 

(5) Summary disposition of any or all 
issues; 

(6) Resolution of discovery issues or 
disputes; 

(7) Amendments to pleadings; and 
(8) Such other matters as may aid in 

the orderly disposition of the pro-
ceeding. 

(c) Transcript. The presiding officer, 
in his discretion, may require that a 
scheduling or prehearing conference be 
recorded by a court reporter. A tran-
script of the conference and any mate-
rials filed, including orders, becomes 
part of the record of the proceeding. A 
party may obtain a copy of the tran-
script at such party’s expense. 

(d) Scheduling or pre-hearing orders. 
Within a reasonable time following the 
conclusion of the scheduling con-

ference or any pre-hearing conference, 
the presiding officer shall serve on 
each party an order setting forth any 
agreements reached and any procedural 
determinations. 

§ 908.54 Pre-hearing submissions. 

(a) Service deadline. Within the time 
set by the presiding officer, but in no 
case later than 10 (ten) days before the 
start of the hearing, each party shall 
serve on every other party the serving 
party’s: 

(1) Pre-hearing statement; 
(2) Final list of witnesses to be called 

to testify at the hearing, including 
name and address of each witness and a 
short summary of the expected testi-
mony of each witness; 

(3) List of the exhibits to be intro-
duced at the hearing along with a copy 
of each exhibit; and 

(4) Stipulations of fact, if any. 
(b) Effect of failure to comply. No wit-

ness may testify and no exhibits may 
be introduced at the hearing if such 
witness or exhibit is not listed in the 
pre-hearing submissions pursuant to 
paragraph (a) of this section, except for 
good cause shown. 

§ 908.55 Hearing subpoenas. 

(a) Issuance. (1) Upon application of a 
party showing general materiality or 
relevance and reasonableness of scope 
of the testimony or other evidence 
sought, the presiding officer may issue 
a subpoena or a subpoena duces tecum 
requiring the attendance of a witness 
at the hearing or the production of doc-
umentary or physical evidence at such 
hearing. The application for a hearing 
subpoena must also contain a proposed 
subpoena specifying the attendance of 
a witness or the production of evidence 
from any State, commonwealth, pos-
session, territory of the United States, 
or the District of Columbia, or as oth-
erwise provided by law at any des-
ignated place where the hearing is 
being conducted. The party making the 
application shall serve a copy of the 
application and the proposed subpoena 
on every other party. 

(2) A party may apply for a hearing 
subpoena at any time before the com-
mencement of or during a hearing. 
During a hearing, a party may make an 
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application for a subpoena orally on 
the record before the presiding officer. 

(3) The presiding officer shall 
promptly issue any hearing subpoena 
applied for under this section; except 
that, if the presiding officer determines 
that the application does not set forth 
a valid basis for the issuance of the 
subpoena, or that any of its terms are 
unreasonable, oppressive, excessive in 
scope, or unduly burdensome, he may 
refuse to issue the subpoena or may 
issue the subpoena in a modified form 
upon any conditions consistent with 
this subpart. Upon issuance by the pre-
siding officer, the party making the ap-
plication shall serve the subpoena on 
the person named in the subpoena and 
on each party. 

(b) Motion to quash or modify. (1) Any 
person to whom a hearing subpoena is 
directed or any party may file a mo-
tion to quash or modify such subpoena, 
accompanied by a statement of the 
basis for quashing or modifying the 
subpoena. The movant must serve the 
motion on each party and on the per-
son named in the subpoena. Any party 
may respond to the motion within ten 
days of service of the motion. 

(2) Any motion to quash or modify a 
hearing subpoena must be filed prior to 
the time specified in the subpoena for 
compliance, but no more than ten days 
after the date of service of the sub-
poena upon the movant. 

(c) Enforcing subpoenas. If a subpoe-
naed person fails to comply with any 
subpoena issued pursuant to this sec-
tion or any order of the presiding offi-
cer that directs compliance with all or 
any portion of a hearing subpoena, the 
subpoenaing party or any other ag-
grieved party may seek enforcement of 
the subpoena pursuant to § 908.8(c). A 
party’s right to seek court enforcement 
of a hearing subpoena shall in no way 
limit the sanctions that may be im-
posed by the presiding officer on a 
party who fails, or induces a failure, to 
comply with any subpoena issued under 
this section. 

§§ 908.56–908.59 [Reserved] 

Subpart E—Hearing and Post- 
hearing Proceedings 

§ 908.60 Conduct of hearings. 
(a) General rules—(1) Hearings. Hear-

ings shall be conducted in accordance 
with chapter 5 of Title 5 of the United 
States Code (5 U.S.C. 501–559) and other 
applicable law, so as to provide a fair 
and expeditious presentation of the rel-
evant disputed issues. Except as lim-
ited by this subpart, each party has the 
right to present its case or defense by 
oral and documentary evidence and to 
conduct such cross-examination of wit-
nesses as may be required for full dis-
closure of the facts. 

(2) Order of hearing. The Finance 
Board shall present its case-in-chief 
first, unless otherwise ordered by the 
presiding officer or unless otherwise 
expressly specified by law or regula-
tion. The Finance Board shall be the 
first party to present an opening state-
ment and a closing statement and may 
make a rebuttal statement after the 
respondent’s closing statement. If 
there are multiple respondents, re-
spondents may agree among them-
selves as to their order or presentation 
of their cases, but if they do not agree, 
the presiding officer shall fix the order. 

(3) Examination of witnesses. Only one 
representative for each party may con-
duct an examination of a witness, ex-
cept that in the case of extensive direct 
examination, the presiding officer may 
permit more than one representative 
for the party presenting the witness to 
conduct the examination. A party may 
have one representative conduct the di-
rect examination and another rep-
resentative conduct re-direct examina-
tion of a witness, or may have one rep-
resentative conduct the cross examina-
tion of a witness and another rep-
resentative conduct the re-cross exam-
ination of a witness. 

(4) Stipulations. Unless the presiding 
officer directs otherwise, all documents 
that the parties have stipulated as ad-
missible shall be admitted into evi-
dence upon commencement of the hear-
ing. 

(b) Transcript. The hearing shall be 
recorded and transcribed. The tran-
script shall be made available to any 
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